PCG: Explanation for and information disclosure about reason for the share under supervision 
On 20 Apr 2020, Petro Viet Nam Gas City Investment and Development Joint Stock Company announced as follows:

On 20 Apr 2020, Petro Viet Nam Gas City Investment and Development Joint Stock Company (stock code: PCG) received the Notice No. 340/ TB - SGDHN of Hanoi Stock Exchange. Accordingly, the Company’s share has been put under supervision and trading restriction since 20 Apr 2020 because profit after tax of 2018, profit after tax of 2019 in the audited consolidated financial statement of 2019 of the Company are negative.

Also on 20 Apr 2020, the Company received the Documentary No. 537/ SGDHN - QLNY dated 16 Apr 2020 of the Hanoi Stock Exchange on requesting the Company to explain and carry out information disclosure about why the Company’s share has been put under supervision and give a plan to overcome this situation.

About this issue, Petro Viet Nam Gas City Investment and Development Joint Stock Company explains reasons and gives solutions as follows:

· 2 main business activities of the Company are LPG trading and construction of central gas system for urban areas. However, both activities faced many difficulties in the past 2 years: LPG price fluctuated continuously; fiercely competitive market led to a decrease in sales volume of the Company; besides, the Company did not sign new contracts on construction of central gas system for urban areas because the investors had no need to invest in the central station system;
· Therefore, in 2019, Board of Managers of the Company set out the key task of re-evaluating projects under construction suspension and receivables, trying to recover bad debts, re-evaluating inventories, thoroughly resolving outstanding works, and re-evaluating the market to find appropriate directions for the Company in the coming years. As a result, operating result of the Company in 2019 was not good;
· In 2020, the Company still operates in traditional fields such as LPG trading, construction of central gas system but with the new customer structure. Specifically, instead of supplying LPG to intermediaries such as filling stations, the Company promotes supplying LPG to factory customers and customers in industrial parks because they are the final consumers, to increase the Company’s profit;
· Besides, instead of focusing on developing customers who are investors of urban areas to build/ invest in central gas system in apartment buildings, the Company is going to promote development, investment coordination with the investors of industrial parks to supply LPB to the factories and customers in the industrial parks;

· From the evaluation of Vietnam market, Board of Managers has found a new direction for the Company in 2020, specifically: not only trading LPG but also trading other gases like LNG and CNG to increase customers' choices. The Board of Manager has also studied so that the Company can invest and trade in other types of energy such as rooftop solar power, biomass energy, etc. to create new business opportunities for the Company.
